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Summertime and the living is easy, well that is what we are told.  

I know we are all glad that is it finally here.  However, with 

summer, brings lots of events and things to do.  As we all 

realized a few weeks ago, we are a busy club.  One of the 

greatest benefits of joining a shag club, you should never be 

bored or lonesome.  

Our club just completed our annual luau at the Burlington Moose Lodge.  It was 

a huge success and I know everyone who attended had a wonderful time.  A 

huge amount of thanks goes to LaVerne and her committee who made all this 

happen for over 450 people.  

Next we are gearing up for our pool party, cookout, and 25th anniversary 

celebration on August 21, 2010 at the Ramada Inn.  Plans are being made as 

we speak and we are hoping for a fun filled day for all our members.  Please 

stay tuned for more details as they are finalized.

Fall SOS is also just around the corner - coalition party on Sunday afternoon, 

Fun Sunday bands, Fun Monday events, and our Fun Monday booth.   Hope 

most of our members will be able to attend Fall SOS.  If you have never been, 

you just need to go and see for yourself.  There is no way to describe SOS, you 

just have to be there.  I promise there is enough fun to be had by all.

There are lots of area clubs having parties also this summer.  If your time 

permits, try to attend some of their functions.  

As you read this newsletter, I will be retired from my job of 38 years.   I am 

excited and hoping I will have more time to devote to our shag club.  You will no 

longer be able to reach me by email at jkimbro@ci.burlington.nc.us.  That email 

address will be closed, you can reach me at jkimbro123@yahoo.com.  You can 

also reach me by home phone 336-584-1780, lake phone 336-599-0070 or cell 

phone 336-260-3129.  If not available when calling, please leave me a message 

and I will return your call.

Have a great summer, now go and do well.  Hope to see you at the lounge real 

soon.
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SUNSHINE NEWS

July

Birthdays

Charles Lindley 1
Tammy Rohrer 2
Bob Bason 5
Andy Hill 7
Lynn Hooper 9
Rickey Sharpe 14
Janice Whitesell 14
Bob Forrester 15
Sharon Russ 15
Karen Boone 16
Ronnie McMannen 16
Kathy Richardson 17
Tammy Dehart 18
Bob Maccia 18
Jimmy McCubbins 18
Peggy Childress 21
Joe Hopper 22
Brent Lloyd 22
Dennis Johnson 26
Connie Barham 31

New Members
Carolyn Harris            Heidi Jackson

Rodney Weaver

Special Olympics Golf Update . . .

The date of the charity golf tournament has been

changed to Saturday, October 9th. It will be held at

Indian Valley Golf Course. Please go out and get

sponsors for this great event. All help is needed and

appreciated. The next planning meeting is scheduled

for Tuesday, July 13, 6:30 at Master’s Lounge. Please

plan to attend and raise that hand to volunteer!
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MEMBER
SPOTLIGHT

Louise Flanigan
July 9 - Brent Lloyd

July 16 - Ron Russ
(Business Meeting)

July 23 - Mike Harding

July 30 - David Tuttle

August 6 - Gerry Holland

August 13 - Jim Waye

August 20 - Walker Guthrie
(Business Meeting)

August 27 - Roy Childress

Fun Monday Tickets & SOS Cards

Edith Loy is in charge of distributing
packs of Fun Monday tickets and selling
SOS cards through the club. Please
contact her and get Fun Monday tickets
to sell. Also, let her know as soon as
possible if you need SOS cards.

Advertising Rates for Newsletter/Website

Choice Of Size
Business Card - Quarter Page - Half Page
All artwork or layouts must be provided.

Rates per size for either Newsletter or Website
Business Card - $35/6 months, $60/12 months
Quarter Page - $50/6 months, $95/12 months

Half Page - $85/6 months, $130/12 months

Rates per size for Newsletter and Website
Business Card - $50/6 months, $90/12 months
Quarter Page - $75/6 months, $130/12 months

Half Page - $130/6 months, $200/12 months

There is an advertising form that must be filled
out. If you would like to submit advertising,
please see Mary Gregory or Evelyn Turner to
obtain one of these forms.

T-shirts and tank tops for the 6-club beach party
need to be ordered NOW. Please get with Kim Hodge
who is handling the orders. They are $10 each and
look really good. The beach party is held on Sunday,
September 19th in front of Boulevard Grill.

Business Meeting

Friday, July 16, 2010

8:00 pm - Ramada Inn 



Meeting was called to order by Steve McHone at 8:02 PM.

Joan Kimbro welcomed all visitors and acknowledged new members. 

Secretary’s  Report: Lorna Shively reported that our current membership is 256, with 8 new 

members and 6 members re-upping since the last meeting.  Pat Hodgin made a motion to accept 

report as given, Steve McHone seconded.   All approved. 

Financial Report: Ed Smith presented the latest YTD budget versus expenses for review.   We 

currently have a balance of $3768.82, which does not include the luau profits.  Some concern over 

projected expenses .  Evelyn Turner made a motion that we accept this report with David Satterfield 

seconding.   All approved.  

Fun Monday: Edith Loy reported she has 20 more Fun Monday tickets to sell and 7 SOS cards. 

Sunshine News: Edith also reported that Casey Lamb's sister passed away 5/23/10; Dale Oakley's 

father passed away 5/28/10; Buddy Whaley was in the hospital for diverticulitis; Judy Lindley is 

having some health issues and will be having surgery 7/13/10; Linda Maccia's daughter, Sheri, is at 

Moses Cone Hospital in the critical care unit. She has pneumonia in both lungs and possibly a staph 

infection. She needs our prayers. Ron Jefferies' mother was in the hospital for a couple of weeks. 

She's now at home recuperating.  Gerry Holland had a cardiac catheterrization 6/16/10. Everything 

was fine.  Please keep these members and their families in your thoughts and prayers.

Joan recognized Louise Flanigan for presenting the birthday honors for our members each 

month. 

Float: Joan reported that we have another $343.41 that has come in, along with the $300.00 for the 

winning prize.  

Luau: Laverne Martin stated that the Luau was a great success with 450 in attendance.  The beach 

buggy raffle took in $1364.00, with an expense of only $141.00.   Jesse Justice took in $1150.00 for 

the 50/50.  With money from the door and an additional $63.00 for our “Hula Hoochies”, we made a 

profit of $2,869.61.   Everyone had a great time. 

Fayetteville Workshop: Per Mary Gregory, the coalition members who are participating in the 

hospitality room plan to wear their coalition t-shirts.   The workshop is also offering evening tickets for 

the first time at only $20.00 per each night session. 

Dance lessons: David and Judy Satterfield will be holding 2 more scheduled dance classes.   The 

next one is scheduled for 6/25 at 8 o’clock for the basic and the last scheduled lesson is for 7/9/10.

Membership Appreciation Pool Party and Reunion Party: Joan stated that the pool party is 

scheduled for 8/21/10 at Ramada Inn.  Since money and scheduling is tight, she has suggested that 

we combine the membership party with the reunion party.  Kim Hodge and Baxter Sellars have 

agreed to chair the pool party.  Current members will be free, with a $5.00 charge for guest or non-

members.  No coolers or glass containers are allowed inside the fenced in area.   You can leave your

Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting

6/18/10

Attendees:

Kimberley Caldwell Ronnie Gregory LaVerne Martin Lorna Shively Sheila Walker

Betty Caviness Patricia Hodgin Steve McHone Ed Smith Jim West

Jake Caviness Betty Honeycutt Don McKinney Judy Smith Stephanie West

Joe Davis Ray Jolly Susan McKinney Patti Smith Steve Williamson

Sandy Davis C.B.Kimbro Carol Pettigrew Stephen Stearns Debbie Wilson

Allen Duvall Joan Kimbro Steve Pettigrew Sissy Tillman Mike Wilson

Sheila Elliott Casey Lamb David Satterfield Evelyn Turner Shirley Wyatt

Louise Flanigan Edith Loy Judy Satterfield David Tuttle

Judy Gibson Jimmy Lynch Angie Sharpe Polly Tuttle

Mary Gregory Mary Ann Lynch Clint Sharpe Hugh Walker



beginning the pool party at 11:00 instead of 1:00.  Those with rooms will start early.   The party will 

start at 9:00 in the lounge since we cannot play music until the restaurant closes.  We will only be 

having a cake, balloons and finger snacks in the lounge.  No hot foods allowed.   Combining the two 

parties will help to reduce the over-all costs involved.   Judy Smith made a motion to combine the 

parties and move forward as presented.  Butch Dowd seconded.  All approved.  

Reunion party : Shelia Walker presented that we would be mailing approximately 300 invitations, 

while sending some invitations via email will reduce the overall postage costs.  We have the potential 

for 300-500 people show up for the night time party.  We will have minimal decorations, and have 

tables set up recognizing our HOF, Past Presidents and for the display of our float trophies.  We 

might have some door prizes.   Sheila asked that we earmark the $1000.00 that was budgeted.  After 

discussing, LaVerne Martin made a motion to budget $500.00 for the party, if needed.  Evelyn Turner 

seconded.   Majority approved.  The question of the capacity of Masters was brought up.   Jim West 

went and found out that it was 150.  Per Joan, we can have the Carolina Room for $300.00 or ½ of 

the Ballroom (1/2 with stage and dance floor) for $600.00.   Per Ramada, if we rent out 25 rooms at 

the hotel that day, then there would be no charge for the Carolina Room.   Joan to see if there would 

be any reduction in the Ballroom costs with the booking of the 25 rooms.  She will also find out what 

the capacity in those two rooms is.  If we do take those rooms, they will need to provide security and 

bartenders.   We have approval to ask Jim Parker to provide security if he is willing.   Joan will also 

find out the drop dead date for reserving rooms and making a final decision.  

Fall SOS Coalition Party: Kim Hodge is selling the t-shirts.  We will have the party on the Sunday in 

the same location as last year. 

Fun Monday: Kim Caldwell presented the items for selling at our tent.   She has ordered the coolers 

and flags.   She passed around the design for the aprons.  This will be printed on khaki and white 

aprons.  All approved of the design.   Kim also showed the shoe bags that Evelyn has sewn and 

embroidered.  Evelyn will sell them to us for $7.00 and we will sell them in the tent for $12.00.  There 

will only be 20 of these bags on offer.   Per Kim, registration for our booth is on schedule.   Please 

sign up to work a shift in the tent and sell your Fun Monday tickets!!!!!  Pat Hodgin made a motion to 

accept these designs and items presented for sale, Ed Smith seconded.   All approved.  We will have 

a pre-sale at the August meeting. 

Fall SOS Tea Party: Do we want this at the Arcade?   Someone suggested that we check into the 

price for Pirate’s Cove again.  Joan will check into this.  Butch Dowd made the motion that we have 

the tea party and Judy Satterfield seconded.   Majority approved.  

Golf Tournament: Steven Stearns stated that the next planning meeting is being held on 7/13/10 at 

Masters at 6:30.  The tournament date has been moved to 10/9/10.  

Christmas Party: Evelyn Turner has agreed to chair this committee. The party will be held on 

12/11/10.   They are considering a change of location to the Ramada Inn.  If we do it there, will they 

give us the same costs and room consideration if we rent out the 25 rooms?   Joan will check on that.  

50/50: Evelyn Turner was the 50/50 winner of $67.00.

Don’t forget about the Winston-Salem party on 6/26.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM.  

Respectfully submitted by Lorna Shively, Secretary. 

coolers along the fence outside the pool area.   We will have hot dogs and hamburgers, along with 

some BBQ left from the luau.   Ramada is allowing us to eat inside the fenced in area this year, as 

long as we clean up after ourselves.   If not, they will accessed a $150.00 clean up fee.  They are 

also giving us the shag rate of $59.00 for rooms if you decide to stay.   House DJs normally take 

turns providing music.   Joan asked that those interested in playing let her know.  We will need some 

tents, tables and chairs.  Also, we will need volunteers to bring desserts.   The pool party is 

technically from 1-4, with food being served starting around 1:15 - 1:30.  Joan will also check on 

Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting (continued)
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MEMBER
SPOTLIGHT
Stephen Stearns

An Awesome Luau

What a great luau party we had.  The Moose 

Lodge was filled with happy, smiling shaggers

ready to have a good time.  Our members were 

hosts to over 450 people who all seemed to be 

enjoying the night.  We made our largest profit 

ever on the luau thanks to those members who 

worked so hard and gave of their time 

and talents.  It was a great evening and 

we heard lots of compliments from our 

guests.  



Hot Dogs

BBQ

Hamburgers

Lunch served 1:00 - 2:30

Current Members - No Charge
Guests - $5.00

ANNIVERSARY
PARTY

Ramada room rate $59.00 - Book early

Music begins at 9:00 p.m.



ALOHA





HULA  HOOCHIES



Starting Balance 5/21/2010 $4,732.80

Income $643.00

50/50 from April business mtg 73.00

Sale of SOS cards 60.00

Membership dues for 2010 180.00

Donation to Luau 330.00

Expenses -$1,606.98

DJ services (4) 400.00

Registration ACSC wkshp (2 members) 120.00

Office Depot charges 166.38

Fun Monday Registration & Booth 150.00

Fun Monday purchase of coolers 120.00

Greeting cards 7.54

Luau  purchase of cooler 38.76

Luau cash advance for door 200.00

Luau table cloths 65.67

Luau bottled water 29.13

Luau DJ services 250.00

Storage unit rent 59.50

Ending Balance 5/21/2010 $3,768.82

Treasury Report - As Of 6/18/2010

Submitted by Ed Smith
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Newsletter Deadline
If you have an article to be considered
for the newsletter, please send it to me
as soon as possible. Also, if there are
mistakes that need to be corrected or
any changes made, please let me
know. Deadline for the August issue is
Wednesday, July 28th. Thanks, ET

Junior SOS

July 13-18, 2010

North Myrtle Beach, SC

“The future of Shag Dancing lies in the

hearts and feet of our Juniors”. If you have

the opportunity to go to Junior SOS and

see these young shaggers, you will be

inspired while watching them dance and

know the dance we love so well will be

carried on to future generations.
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